# **Fayette County Parks and Recreation Commission Meeting**

Meeting Minutes April 11, 2006

**Attendees:** Billy Gunnin, John Feldt, Frank Oakley, Ed Quattlebaum, Ted Burgess, Fayette County Recreation Commission Anita Godbee, Director, Fayette County Parks and Recreation

Having a quorum, Billy Gunnin, Chairman, called the April 2006 meeting to order

Minutes from the March 14, 2006 Recreation Commission meetings were approved unanimously.

#### **Old Business:**

- 2007 budget review by the county staff is underway with a draft to be ready in May 2006
- Follow up discussion regarding the March 14, 2006 Recreation Meeting
  - YMCA leveraged Fayette County master plan to develop vision and they are not competing for other county recreation funds
  - John Feldt volunteers to draft a letter to the leadership of the YMCA to determine how the Fayette County Recreation Commission can assist the YMCA

#### **New Business: Presentations**

- Eagle Scout project Alex Smith, Troop 63
  - Alex would like to install an 18 hole disc golf course on county park property at a cost of approximately \$600 per hole
    - The Recreation Commission moved to accept the project plan as submitted supports the development of the disc course

# **Fayette County Recreation Commission Officer Elections**

• In the 2007 term, Bully Gunnin will continue to serve as Chairman, Frank Oakley will continue to serve as Vice Chairman, and Ed Quattlebaum will continue to serve as Secretary

## 2007 CIP Review

- Kiwanis Recreation Center rest room upgrade
- New floor in the Recreation Center
- Lighting upgrades in several parks
- Kelly Park project manager is hired
  - The old building is to come down
- Construction documents are being prepared.

### Miscellaneous

- The recreation center was rented for a birthday party that got out of hand and police were called. The commission will review guidelines to determine what kind of supervision is required at gatherings that use county property
- A large baseball tournament was held in the county and resulted in a significant clean up effort by county staff. The
  commission will review guidelines to determine if there is a way to ensure that the tournament sponsors are responsible for
  all clean up efforts
- It has been brought to the attention of the Recreation Commission that background checks required by the county recreation associations are not as thorough and stringent as they should be
- The next Recreation Committee meeting will be held on May 9, 2006 at 7:00 P.M.

## **Executive Session**

• The commission adjourns to executive session to discuss land

With no other business to address, the April 11, 2006 meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ed Quattlebaum, Secretary